
Union Square Neighborhood Council - Meeting August 15, 2018

Attendance
USNC Voting Members:
Michele Hansen, Ben Baldwin, Bill Cavellini,Erik Neu, Tori Antonino, Jacob 
Kramer, Pennie Taylor, Ann Camara, Rachel Weil, Mike Firestone
-
Neighborhood Resident Members: 16 total

Co-Facilitators: Rachel Weil, Bill Cavellini

Agenda
1. Welcome and Introductions
2. Approval of 8/1/18 minutes

a. Bill moves to approve
b. Jacob- seconded
c. Vote: 8 oppose, 1 abstain

3. Public Comment
a. GLX has a new deadline as of a few minutes ago
b. Transportation Management A (TMA) for Assembly Sq.
c. Simon- Move that public comment be shifted to later
d. Help letting folks know how to get involved. We are going to need 

enormous community pressure to keep this things under consideration by
developers

e. Raise issue of video recording meetings
i. Tori- Can we get a membership to SCATV so that we can record 

our meetings?
ii. Ann- I’ll pay for membership but we should look into buying a 

camera
f. Design proposal comments- has this been moved into item 6?

i. Direct comment on design will be addressed in item 6
4. Report on MEPA site visit/meeting & USNC members mtg. w/ Drew Leff 

(Santec/US2)
a. Several of those present met with Drew Leff and went to this site visit
b. Focus was on ground pollution issues. Waiting for follow up

i. Green line access also came up
ii. Mentioned design issues

c. Jacob-Relationship between ground pollution and design. Some 
proposals included excavating and putting in parking garage.

i. 17 identified pollution sites, at least 1 superfund site. D2 has not 
been fully investigated. Still need to deterimine which parts need 
to be most cleaned.

d. Tori- I motion that Tori Wig Joanne and other BEC people come up with 
talking points for MEPA. I think we need something concrete that we can 
hopefully distribute by Saturday. Important to have points of interest so we
can zoom in on particular issues.

i. Michele- Joanne spoke with Drew Leff. Wants to put something 
together as a board.

ii. Jacob- Written MEPA comments due the 24th. They are looking to
have some time to prepare their responses. 



1. Wig- If we can get something out by Sunday its better. 
iii. Wig- more letters is good but also a board letter.
iv. Bill- we don’t have time to put together a joint letter. I second Tori’s

motion.
1. In addition, letters written for MEPA should list the 4 criteria

used in deciding if a waiver should be granted.
2. Jacob- I think board should have an official letter. If Joane 

and MEPA committee want to put it together I think we can 
consider it as a board. We could approve it over email.

v. Vote on BEC giving talking points/guidance to MEPA letter, 
considering the 4 criteria Bill mentioned. 

1. 9 yes, 0 no. Motion passes
vi. Is there a motion for a unified board letter?

1. Jacob- I move to support it and approve through email. If 
we can come to consensus then we should send it.

a. Tori- seconded
b. Pennie- getting letter out before 24th is important 

can we put a deadline?
i. Joanne is not here to discuss- should we 

should to have a draft by tuesday?
ii. Michele will call Joanne to work it out.

2. Vote- 8 yes, 1 opposed
a. Vote passes

e. Jacob- Great that we have good turnout tonight. How many of us intend 
to send a letter about MEPA process?

i. 12 People. Steve mentioned that people want guidance. If people 
could reach out to others we could get up to 20 letters maybe. 

ii. Tori- Can we share these on the Public forum?
f. Erik- I had 3 main takeaways from meeting with Drew Leff-

i. Both Alex and various US2 people were trying to stress waiver not
having an impact on what needs to be remediated. Mostly just 
process

1. Waiver means MEPA is gone for phase 1. Will be up to 
developer and DEP to work it out. 

2. Standards remain the same but a major policing body is 
not watching. 

ii. How does incomplete site testing fit into that, if there is the need to
address an unknown in the future?

iii. Planning to cap the soil, dismissing water contamination issue.
1. Many kinds of pollution. Some will have to be removed if 

evidence of it is there. Others will be encapsulated.
5. Report on progress of negotiations for a CBA

a. Bill- Monday night, 7 people from USNC met with US2 for the 3rd time. 
Went over ground rules again. Some changes. Still one piece to be 
approved next week. Will be meeting on Tuesday instead of Monday 
becuase of DRC hearing. Did dive into one issue area:

i. Arts and creative economy- discussed in full. 
ii. Delved into Sustainability issue as well
iii. Moving into Affordable Housing on Tuesday
iv. Joint press statement coming out in the Somerville Times this 

week/next week.



b. Jacob- We are doing a process of sharing with US2 what we’re hearing 
from our constituency and forming those into clear asks. There’s a lot we 
dont know about what theyre already planning. We want updates from 
them. Spirit is cordial and seems to be moving along.

c. Ben- Should any statement come from USNC?
i. Bill- what came out tonight. The rest can be saved for joint 

statement.
6. Presentation, discussion, and vote on possible USNC position on an Alternative 

Design Plan/Principles for the D2 block to be brought to the Design Review 
Committee meeting on 8/20

a. Phil- This grew out of concern with D block design, without ideas for 
improvement. Met with Bill to design a workshop - lined up a group of 
experts. 

b. Link to presentation
i. D2 design presentation of US2 at the Neighborhood Meeting in 

May
c. Bill- Board will discuss and take a vote on moving forward with the BEC’s 

position. 
d. Tori- Original resolution:

i. To support certain principles exemplified in the alternate 
designs of D2. Namely that parking be underground, a 
physical and visual connectivity between US and T station. 

1. Amendment- to include future consideration of 
development of Allen St, Merriam St, Linden St, 
programmable civic space, connectivity of green 
space, and publicly accessible nature of open space.

ii. Jacob- all 3 presentations are better than what we’ve seen from 
the developer. I think we should go further. All designs address 
quality, navigability, etc of public space. I’d like more specific 
language around that in addition to sight lines. We should also be 
clear about disability access is fully addressed. Nature of green 
space should be addressed- want plants to thrive.

iii. Pennie- green space is addressed in the designs presented. 
Motion to have two points of resolution and add quality of green 
and open space as 3 pillars that we are pushing on.

iv. Jacob- seconded
v. Discussion: We go to Monday night’s DRC meeting with some 

alternative designs. 
1. Rachel- Indicate connectivity of green space in one single 

space.
2. Clarification: Jacob- want more attention paid to Allen St 

side of development. This is addressed in all proposed 
alternative designs. Also, design 2 addresses public 
access to newly created green space.

vi. Jacob- I move to open the discussion
1. MIchlee- seconded
2. Vote- 8 in favor, 1 abstention motion passes

e. Public comment on agenda item 6-
i. Encourage the board to explicitly raise stairway concerns. Narrow 

in proposed design. Service alley is not programmed but think 
about traffic going through there. Having above ground parking 

http://unionsquareneighborhoodcouncil.org/images/docs/180813-D2%20Site%20Design%20Alternatives.pdf
http://www.somervillebydesign.com/wp-content/uploads/2018/07/US2-DSRP-Final-Boards.pdf
http://www.somervillebydesign.com/wp-content/uploads/2018/07/US2-DSRP-Final-Boards.pdf


directly adjacent to a public investment is a waste of public money.
However, Suggest board should not be too restrictive on 
underground parking. It’s very expensive.

ii. Simon- First model was good because it was the only large green 
park in US. Community park that people will use. 

iii. Philip- Model for getting community invovled in design should be a
prototype moving forward. We are looking at funding sources to 
work up the current design alternatives. 

iv. Alderman Ewen Campen- urge the board to widely disseminate 
these ideas. Good opportunity to get people involved.

v. Tatiana- I like underground parking lot. Vanguard building at US 
has a 1 story underground parking lot. That was a public private 
partnership. Might be able to get numbers from that

vi. Wig- 3 issues: current giant 3 story garage blocking access 
through Allen Linden and Miriam. 

1. Plaza/green space- this is the most important block. 
Should have a great public plaza

2. Must allow future redevelopment of Allen Linden and 
Miriam. Those blocks will have to relate to D2

vii. Joe- LOCUS group discussed library or public utility space instead
of green space. Allows for a warm area to wait for trains. 

1. 16 ft difference on Prospect st could be resolved by a 
building on the corner with an elevator

viii. Vote- 10 yes, 0 opposed. Motion passes
7. Vote on possible USNC position on latest 65 Bow Street development plan

a. Erik- a number of meetings with neighbors and abutters flyering in the 
area. ~25-30 participants. Primary abutters are Gerrier Sq buildings and 
Bow St Place

b. Main issues: parking, bulding mass, 
i. Worked out a good plan on parking. 

ii. He was asking for upzoning to 5 stories. Current zoning is 4 
stories, new zoning goes to 3. 

c. Building to passive house standards- highest energy efficiency. More 
mass makes this more efficient. Limited to four stories would also cut into 
use-rents/financials. 

d. Last meeting there was a great deal of resistance to 5 stories.
e. Envi remediation he is doing the basics. 
f. Parking will be “innovation units” and not allow on street parking permits. 

Will be 1 parking space for every 0.33 unites. Bow St. Pl. people feel this 
will negatively affect them.

g. If he doesn’t get 5 stories he will do everything as of right.
h. Michele- what is current zoning for parking?

i. Tori- 1/single, 1.5 for 2 bedroom, 2 for 3+ bedrooms. 1 for every 6 
units for visitors/service vehicles.

ii. We’re talking 20 units, mix of 1 2 and maybe 3 bedrooms.
i. Pennie- Should we canvass everybody before we decide?

i. Erik- there have been two full flyering sessions. Thorough.
j. Jacob- What is next for us?

i. Erik- if we move forward, we will have to take an active role in 
process. We would have to support them in getting signatures 
from abutters. 



k. Ann- What is affordability level?
i.  20% Original ask was add a 5th story by adding more affordable 

units. Owner only wants to move forward with his plan. Otherwise 
he can go as of right. 

l. Michele- Might be worthwhile to consider taking this on and working w the
neighbors to work on other issues for the developer to concede.

m. Jacob- Move that we continue this discussion over email. My feeling is 
that board doesnt have capacity, but other community members are 
dedicated to this issue. Somerville YIMBYs, fossil free Somerville, etc. 

n. Rachel- What is urgency?
i. Erik- it is urgent. Developer is hoping for a decision on this. If we 

can convince other groups to take this on it could continue. 
o. Erik- Motion to bring in other groups to take this on.

i. Michele second
ii. Vote- 8 yes, 1 abstain. Motion passes

8. Executive Session - to discuss strategy and tactics for further negotiations


